
 

 Dear Parents of St Carlo Borromeo 

community, 

Welcome to Week 9, this will be the 

final school newsletter for 2018. On 

the last day, I will send a final 

Principal Christmas end of year 

message. We have been blessed 

this year with so many wonderful 

events and new curriculum initiatives. 

We are very proud of all our 

achievements and the fulfilment of 

our goals for this year. Everyone has 

contributed in a positive way to make 

St Carlo Borromeo School 

community a great place to be.  

On Tuesday 27th November, we 
showcased our amazing visual arts 

to all our families and visitors that 
attended the Art Show. It was such a 
spectacular event! The artistic 
techniques and creative skills that 

were on show ought to be highly 
commended.  Congratulations to our 
passionate staff for teaching the 
students how to create very artistic 

pieces. Well done to all our children 
for placing their own unique touches 
to each individual art work. The 
evening was made complete, with 
the delicious food and refreshments 

supplied by our wonderful Parents 
and Friends Committee. 

On Wednesday 28th November, Miss 

Stephanie Ivancic and myself had 

the privilege of supporting Sienna M 

from Year 6I, along with her family 

as she received a scholarship at 

the Hume City Council Education 

Scholarship Awards night. There 

were 48 recipients from the Hume 

region who so graciously accepted 

their award from the Mayor Cr 

Carly Moore and various other 

council representatives. This award 

is given to students who 

demonstrate excellent academic 

work habits and great citizenship 

qualities. 

During our school closure day last 
Friday 30th November, the staff, 
along with the new teachers for 
next year planned the first few 

weeks of the curriculum for Term 1, 
2019.  It was a very productive day 
and an opportunity to bond with the 
new staff. 

On Tuesday the staff prepared a 

scrumptious morning tea for all our 

parent helpers who have 

volunteered throughout the year in 

many different capacities. So many 

of our curriculum programs and fun 

events would not be possible if it 

wasnôt for the huge assistance we 

receive from our parent helpers. 

We are immensely grateful for 

everything they do to add a ñtouch 

of magicò to our school.  Thank you 

so much to our Canteen volunteers 

for all their efforts in creating 

delicious lunches for our children.  

Celebrating Success of All Kinds 
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¶ 12 December  

Reports go Home  

¶ 13 December  

Grade 6 Graduation Mass  

Grade 6 Graduation Function  

¶ 16 December  

3rd Sunday of Advent  

W E E K  1 1  

¶ 17th December  

Orientation 2109  

¶ 18th December  

Last Day of Term 4  

School Finishes at 1:00PM  

¶ 23rd December  

4th Sunday of Advent  
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Yesterday, we celebrated our End of Year 
Mass which included our Year 6 students 
handing over the leadership to our Year 5 

students who will become our new leaders 
for 2019. We thank all our Year 6 students 
for their excellent leadership this year and 
wish them every success for their future 

lives. We are very proud of all their 
achievements; we hope they remain 
inspired as they take with them all they 
have learned at St Carloôs on to their 

secondary education. Good luck and best 
wishes to our graduating class of 2018. 

We are so delighted with the very 

successful year our Prep children have 

had this year, completing their first year of 

Primary School. They have developed 

many academic skills, grown in their faith 

and become positive and resilient young 

children. To celebrate this great 

achievement, the Year 6 buddies shared a 

Better Buddies party with the Preps on 

Wednesday by engaging in fun activities 

and exchanging cards and memories 

which they will treasure forever. 

During our last couple of staff meeting for 

this year, the staff have been conducting 
hand over sessions with each other, for 
their students going into their new year 
level for next year. Detailed and valuable 

information about each child is passed on 
to the new teacher for 2019. 

In this weekôs newsletter, you will find 

attached the Specialist Program for 2019, 

so that you are aware of which days your 

child will have: Sport, Library, Italian and 

Performing Arts. Please keep this in a safe 

place for next year. 

Next week you will be receiving your 

childôs Semester 2 report, please look 

through the See Saw app for supporting 

evidence of the childrenôs great work. 

On Thursday 13 December, we farewell 

and celebrate our Year 6 Graduates for 

2018. We look forward to a very special 

evening of prayer and thanks for all 

the contributions the children have 

made during their schooling at St 

Carlo Borromeo. We will look back 

and reminisce their friendships and 

academic experiences and look 

forward and wish them well for the 

future. 

The school has received a huge 

amount of toy donations for less 

fortunate children as part of the St 

Vincent's Christmas Appeal. Thank 

you parents for your generosity and 

care, there are many people who are 

doing it tough. This giving is truly the 

spirit of Christmas.  

In the final week of school, beginning 

Monday 17th December, the students 

will have an Orientation morning with 

the children and new teacher for next 

year. They will bring home a letter 

which gives parents the name of the 

teacher for 2019 and details on how to log 

into booking your childôs assessment time 

for the beginning of the year. Testing days 

will be Thursday 31st January and Friday 1st 

February 2019. Book your time as soon as 

possible, in order to avoid missing out on a 

suitable time.  

Finally, I wish everyone a lovely weekend, 

hopefully we can enjoy special moments 

with our family 

and friends.  

Kind regards, 

Nella Fimiani 
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Year 6C Larrissa Curcio 

Year 6L  Laura Love 

Year 6S Aurora Saracino  

Year 5C  Karen Cope 

Year 5L  Annette Lee /  Peter Marinucci (Fri) 

Year 5S  Rosaria Saccardo /  Elle Pace (Wed) 

Year 4C Cara Comito (Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri) /  Jessica 

 Sardo (Thurs)  

Year 4D Brendan Davey / Jessica Sardo (Fri)  

Year 4G Jenna Gauci 

Year 3B  Natalie Bakaj 

Year 3C  Caroline Costanzo 

Year 3I Stephanie Ivancic 

Year 2B Olivia Baron 

Year 2D Andrea Di Stefano  

Year 2S Lisa Summers / Elle Pace (Fri) 

Year 1F Jacinta Falcone 

Year 1L  Amanda La Scala 

Year 1Z Sarah Zammit 

Prep B Tammy Berry 

Prep C Caterina Capogreco 

Prep J Joanne Birchmore / Roselyn Ambali (Fri)  

Classroom Teachers 2019 

Student Leadership 2019 
This week we announced the Year 6 Student Leaders for 2019. It is a great honour for the 

children to have an important role in their final year of primary school. We wish them well. 

Congratulations to the following students: 

School Captains Luke P, Lana P and Tahlia F 

House Captains 

Green House: James M & Alyssa C    Red House: Jack R & Leesa T 

Blue House: Leon D & Jenna H     Gold House Lenny V & Ashley L 

Social Justice Captains Thomas P & Tommy B 

Ministry Captain Alyssa F & Samuel D 

Library Captain Chelsea H 

Environmental Leaders Daniella D    Vice Isabella J 

Choir Captain Tiane F     Vice Amelia B 



 LEADERSHIP TEAM 

Parish Priest  Reverend Father Dishan Candappa 

Principal  Kevin Gleeson 

Deputy Principal / Literacy Leader (P~ 2)  Nella Fimiani 

R.E. Leader / Administration  Peter Marinucci 

Learning & Teaching / Learning Diversity / Wellbeing    Pina Distefano 

Numeracy Leader  Therese Reed 

School Improvement Leader  Brendan Davey   

ICT Leader   Anthony Ray 

Learning &Teaching Leader  Jessica Sardo 

Positions of Leaderships: 

Sports Leader  Brendan Davey 

Science & Sustainability  Maria Barca 

 

SPECIALISTS 

Physical Education.  Gilbert Doutre (Mon,Tues,Wed,Thurs) 

EMU Programme  Therese Reed  

Maths Planning  Bernadette Long 

Maths Support  Anita Capasso 

Middle & Senior Literacy  Jessica Sardo 

Reading Recovery / Literacy Intervention  Cheryle Barry 

Graduate Mentor  Oliva Barron 

Performing Arts Teacher (0.4)  Frances Milan (Wed,Thurs) 

Performing Arts Teacher (0.4)   Maria Barca (Mon Tues) 

Teacher/Librarian (0.6)  Vania Lunardi (Mon,Tues,Thurs) 

Teacher/Librarian (0.2)  Maria Barca (Wed) 

Italian Teacher (.6)  Elena Bertagnolio (Tues, Wed, Thurs) 

Italian Teacher (.2)  Elle Pace (Mon) 

  

SCHOOL BURSAR  Maria Di Medio 

 

SCHOOL OFFICERS  Liz OôKeefe  

  Miriam Ruscigno  

 

EDUCATION SUPPORT STAFF   Irma Meacco  Maria Bernardo  

  Sue Best  Theresa Paladino 

  Michelle Morris  Debbie  Marotous 

  Trudy Cavaggion  Dianne Evans 

  Tanina Ottone  Miriam Ruscigno   

LIBRARY TECHNICIAN  Irma Meacco  

 

MAINTENANCE & GARDENS  Ottavio Sparti 
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Staff List 2019 



 

 Advent Week 2 

 

Come, Lord Jesus.   

Come and visit your people.   

We await your coming.   

Come, O Lord. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Sundays of this time are named the first, 

second, third and fourth Sundays of Advent. 

 

The liturgical colours for advent is purple, just 

like Lent as both are seasons that prepare us 

for great feast days. Advent like Lent 

includes an element of penance in the sense 

of preparing quieting and disciplining our 

hearts for the full joy of Christmas. 

 

The Church's Advent season is all about 

preparing for the coming of Christ by 

celebrating His birth and anticipating is 

Second Coming. As Catholics we know that 

Advent ends the morning of December 24 

and Christmas begins the Vigil of December 

24th or Christmas Eve.  

 

Advent reminds us to give of ourselves and 
to be open to reflecting Christôs presence in 
our lives, as we think about His being born in 
a manger in Bethlehem to redeem us from 
our sins so that we may share Eternal Life 
with Him in Heaven. The Advent prayers 

remind us that this is a joyful and a penitential 
time. As we happily wait for Christmas, we 
each need to take our own Spiritual inventory, 
through prayer, studying scripture, and 
confession, to be better prepared when Christ 
comes again.  
 
Regarding our Lordôs birth, St. Alphonsus once 
wrote that God gave His Son ñentirely to each 
of us, as if he had given Him to each one 

alone. 
 
Week 2 Advent means being called to 

change our life 

The second candle is called the Bethlehem 

Candle to remind us of Jesusô birth and that his 

birth took place in a stable. 

Prayer: 

Father, when we pray we expect that you will 
give us everything we ask for. But sometimes 
we do not get what we want. Everyone expects 
that Jesus would have a royal birth, but instead 
he was born in an old stable. Help us to 
understand that following Jesus is often difficult 
and not what we expect     
     Amen. 

Advent Week 3 

 

Week Three Advent means telling the Good 

News 

The third Sunday of Advent is called óGaudeteô 

Sunday (coming from the first word of the 

Latin,) meaning óRejoiceô and the liturgical 

colour is óRoseô instead of purple. This is the 

churchôs way of further heightening our 

expectations as we draw nearer the Solemnity 

of Christmas. 

The third candle recalls how the shepherds, 

even though they were afraid, believed in 

Jesus and told everyone about his coming. 

Prayer: 

Father, as the Shepherdôs candle adds more 

light to our room, help us think of ways to share 
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Religion 
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that light with others. Make your light shine 

through us so that, like the shepherds, we 

can tell others about Jesus.  

     Amen 

Advent Week 4 

Week Four Advent means waiting 

The angels have a special place in scripture 

announcing the birth of Jesus, first of Mary, 

then to the shepherds, after which they sang, 

their song of praise: Glory be to God in the 

highest 

Father, may our time of waiting be rewarded, 
may our need of love be answered, may our 
hope in the future be renewed. With the 
angels may we joyfully announce the birth of 
Jesus.     Amen. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

lead the community in prayer with reflec-

tive readings and songs by the choir. We 

thank God for the last 12 months together, 

for the things we have received and the 

things we have learnt. 

For our Year 6 students, it is also the end 

of their time at St. Carloôs. It is a time for 

them both to remember and to look for-

ward to new schools, new friends and new 

beginnings. 

We thank God for the happy times, the sad 

times, for the laughter and the tears. We 

have had many opportunities this year to 

learn, to celebrate our successes, to 

dance, to create, to run, to sing, to speak 

another language, to showcase our crea-

tivity and take pride in our sporting and ac-

ademic achievements. 

We have had the opportunity to gather to 

pray together and share the sacraments of 

Reconciliation, Eucharist and Confirmation. 

Today we wish to thank friends and teach-

ers for all the many kind things they have 

done for us during this past school 

Christmas is a time to remember. The birth 
of Jesus Christ and the reason He came 
so long ago. It gives us reason to praise 
God. For all that He has done and for all 
that He is yet to do. 
 
And the Angel said to them, ñFear not, for be-

hold, I bring you good news of great joy that 

will be for all the people. 

For unto you is born this day in the city of Da-
vid a saviour, who is Christ the Lord.ò 

Luke 2:10-11 
 

END OF YEAR MASS  
 

Our school year is coming to a conclusion. 

We have reached this stage of the year a 
little older and a little wiser. 

St Carloôs staff and students gathered to-

gether as a faithful community to celebrate 

and give thanks for all the blessings we 

have received at our End of Year Mass. 

The mass was celebrated by Father Dis-

han. Our student leaders processed in to 

begin our celebration. Children from Year 6 

year. We thank God for the love we shared, 

for the trust we placed in one another, for 

our growth together. 

Let us thank God for keeping us safe and 

thank him for the 2018 school year. 

Peter Marinucci 

 



 

ST.CARLO BORROMEO PRIMARY SCHOOL 

RELIGIOUS DATES 2019 

 

 

SACRAMENTS 

RECONCILIATION:    Wednesday 20th  March 7:00 p.m. 

      All Year 3 students 

      Good Shepherd Church Gladstone Park. 

RECONCILIATION WORKSHOP:  Thursday 7th March 
 

FIRST EUCHARIST:    SUNDAY 21st July 

      Group A: 12.30 p.m. 

      Group B: 3:30 p.m. 

      Good Shepherd Church Gladstone Park. 

 

FIRST EUCHARIST WORKSHOP:  Monday 17th June 

 

 

CONFIRMATION:    SUNDAY  10th November 

      St. Patrickôs Cathedral 3:00 p.m. East Melbourne 

 

CONFIRMATION WORKSHOP:  Thursday  October 17th 

 
 

WHOLE SCHOOL CELEBRATIONS: 

OPENING SCHOOL MASS     Wednesday 6th February 

ASH WEDNESDAY MASS    Wednesday 6th March 

FEAST OF MARY HELP OF CHRISTIANS  Wednesday 22nd May (5 & 6)  

FEAST OF THE SACRED HEART OF JESUS Wednesday 26th June (5 & 6)  

FEAST OF MARY MACKILLOP   Wednesday 7th August (5 & 6)  

FEAST OF THE ASSUMPTION   Thursday 15th August. 

FEAST OF ST. CARLO BORROMEO  Friday 1st November 

END OF THE YEAR MASS    Friday 6th December 

GRADUATION MASS     Friday 13th December 

Religious Dates 2019 



 

Dear Parents of Years 4, 5 & 6. 

Dates for St. Carloôs Camp have been booked and confirmed. 

Please enter the following dates into your diary. I am publishing, in advance camp 

dates, so that our school community can forward plan. Please do not book holidays 

around camp dates, as it is school policy for compulsory attendance. 

Year 6  Canberra Camp 

Monday June 3rd 2019 till Friday June 7th 2019 

 5 days & 4 nights  

   

 

Year 5 Camp Lake Dewar Myrniong 

Wednesday 21st   August till Friday 23rd August 2019 

3 days & 2 nights 

 

Year 4 Camp Phillip Island Adventure Resort Phillip Island 

Monday 7th October 2019 till Tuesday 8th October, 2019 

2 days & 1 night. This is an overnight camp. 

N.B. This is the first day back for Term 4 

Regards 

 

Peter Marinucci 

Administrator  

Camp Dates 2019 
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Student Wellbeing 

Library 
TODDLER STORY-TIME 

Merry Christmas and thank you to our 

lovely parents / grandparents who brought 

their children to our weekly Library story-

time. We hope to welcome even more 

families in 2019! 

 

A big thank you also to Mrs Milan, Mrs 

Barca and Signora Elena for making story

-time so much fun. 

PREMIER�¶S READING    
CHALLENGE 

Well done to the students who 

enhanced their reading by com-

pleting the Premierôs Reading 

Challenge. 

We acknowledge the students 

who may have been absent 

when these photos were taken. 

Congratulations to the following 

children! 

Many thanks to the students and parents who have contributed 

to the life and Wellbeing of students at St Carloôs during the 

year.  

As always I appreciate the commitment of our wonderful staff, 

the enthusiasm of the children and the support of our parents.  

Wishing you all a very relaxing, safe and happy Christmas.  

Pina Distefano 

 


